Longmire, Rhodes Join PHS Football Hall
The third and fourth members of the Parkersburg High School Football Hall of Fame have been selected and will be enshrined Friday night prior to the George Washington football game.

The two latest members of the legend and legacy which is PHS Football are Ed  Longmire and Larry Rhodes.

Longmire was a three-sport standout at PHS from 1938 to January 1942. He earned 10 varsity letters (four in baseball and three each in basketball and football). In 1941 he was selected to both the all-state football and basketball teams and also played in the 1942 North-South All-Star football game.

During Longmire’s football playing career, the Big Reds won 41 games with only one loss and one tie. As a senior he caught 20 passes and scored four touchdowns. He was given a basketball scholarship to the University of Tennessee where he played until joining the Navy in 1943.

Rhodes played football and ran track for PHS from 1962 through 1965.  He was a two-time first-team all-state selection in football in 1963 and 1964, scoring 31 touchdowns in those two seasons. He was selected to the Coaches All-American high school football team in 1963 as he ran for 1,438 yards on just 170 attempts (8.5) and accumulated 1,967 all-purpose yards. Scoring 20 touchdowns as a junior, he averaged 41 yards per touchdown and ran two kickoffs back for scores (one a 97 yard return as PHS knocked Weir out of the playoffs with a 33-6 win). He also had 272 yards rushing on just 16 carries with three touchdowns against Clarksburg WI. 

In track he was a member of the state champion 440 and 880 relay teams in 1963 and in 1965 he won the state 220 yard dash title while finishing second in the 100 and was a member of the state champion 440 relay team. 

He went on to play football and run track at West Virginia Wesleyan College, where he led the conference in rushing in 1967 and 1968 and was named NAIA All-American. He later played football in Richmond, Virginia, for the New Orleans Saints farm team in 1969 through 1971.

Rhodes returned to PHS in 1974 as an assistant football coach and was a member of the staff of the state championship teams of 1976 and 1978. He was the Big Red head baseball coach from 1978 through 1997.

Six more former Big Reds will join the football Hall of Fame this year with two being announced prior to the remaining three home games.
